Royal Chronicle

The Weekly Newsletter of Redeemer Lutheran School

September 22, 2015

CHAPEL MISSION - PRAYER BEARS

During the months of August and September we will be collecting offerings for the Prayer Bear Program at Cook's Fort Worth Children's Hospital. Children who are sick receive a bear while they are in the hospital. We hope you support this mission with your offering. The amount collected last week was \$55.88.

HOT LUNCH

October hot lunch forms are attached. They are due Tuesday, September 29th.

HEARING AND VISION

Metroplex Education Consultants will be at Redeemer on Monday, September 28th. ALL NEW STUDENTS AND PK4 STUDENTS, K, 1ST, 3RD & 5TH GRADE STUDENTS ARE REQUIRED TO HAVE A HEARING AND VISION SCREENING. Students who need hearing and vision will be sent a notice from the office today. Please provide the school with documentation of hearing and vision testing done with in the last 12 months or sign up for testing at school. If you need a form, please contact the office. FORMS ARE DUE NO LATER THAN 8:30 A.M. MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 28TH MORNING.

PARENTS ACKNOWLEDGEMENT PAGE

The parent acknowledgement page is now past due. This is the yellow page at the back of the handbook. Please sign and return this page to the office tomorrow.

IMMUNIZATION RECORDS AND WELL CHILD STATEMENT

Notices were sent out 2 weeks ago regarding immunization records and well child statements. If you received a notice please send documentation to the office this week or notify the office that an appointment has been made.

CANDY BAR SALES

Our candy sale is underway. Candy money is due Tuesday, September 29th. If you need more candy please contact the office and another box will be sent home. You can turn in money every day to enter your child in a drawing for prizes. Make checks payable to FORS. PLEASE OPEN ONE BOX AT A TIME. We cannot take back open boxes at the end of the sale and you will have to pay for the remaining candy.

DRAWING WINNERS

Some of the students who received prizes last week for candy sales were; Kayleigh Steel, Noah Palmer. Katrina Thomas, Nash Baumgardner and Journey Mejia to just to name a few. Congratulations students and keep up the good work!

CHILDREN SING IN CHURCH

STUDENTS SING IN CHURCH THIS SUNDAY. Students will need to arrive in their classrooms at 10:15 and will need to remain for the entire worship service.

ROOM PARENT/FALL FUN FEST MEETING

There will be a room parent meeting Monday, September, 28th at 6:30 p.m. in the Work Room. This is a very important meeting. Room parents will receive their folders with class signup sheets and their Fall Fun Fest assignments. <u>All room parents</u> should make plans to attend.

THANK YOU

Thanks to all the parents who helped set up and clean up for Back To School Night. Your help is always appreciated.

FLU SHOTS

Redeemer Lutheran Church will be sponsoring a flu shot clinic in the Gym on Wednesday, October 7th from 4:15 – 7:00 p.m. This year they will only offer adult doses. These shots are free of charge. Information about free pediatric doses will be published as soon as it's available.

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY

Therefore, as God's chosen people, holy and dearly loved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness and patience. Bear with each other and forgive whatever grievances you may have against one another. Forgive as the Lord forgave you. And over all these virtues put on love, which binds them all together in perfect unity. Colossians 3:12-14

In His Service

Page Nickell Principal